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Goal: To ensure the conservation and sustainable use of Zimbabwe's rich natural heritage for present 
and future generations 
 
Mission: To promote the furtherance of biological knowledge, the conservation of biodiversity, and the  
sustainable use of natural resources, while integrating conservation across boundaries in selected 
landscapes in Zimbabwe and adjacent countries.   
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Trustees and Staff 
Our international Board of Trustees convened in March 
2012 for the 13th AGM, 19th Research Advisory Group 
Meeting and 30th Management meeting. 
Faraimunashe Mavhiya , BSc (Hons) Forest Resources 
and Wildlife Management, was appointed to establish 
and run our Biodiversity Monitoring Programme in 
Matobo - see below for more details. 
Dambari’s new website is nearly finished. You can also 
friend/follow us on Facebook, Twitter and LinkedIn.  

 
Farai explaining the principles of quadrat sampling to pupils 

at Tohwe Secondary School, Matobo 
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Conservation Across Boundaries Programme 
DWT launched its Biodiversity Monitoring 
programme  in the first school term of 2012. Farai 
Mavhiya  set up school conservation clubs and is now 
training 15 year old pupils to become biodiversity 
monitors for their areas. This project transfers skills to the 
pupils and teachers; facilitates the collection of wildlife 
data; and instils a responsibility for the environment and 
its fauna and flora. The project is partially funded by 
Rufford Small Grants Foundation  and Edgars Stores. 
We have been putting a lot of effort into writing funding 
proposals to garner additional support for this and other 
key CAB projects, with limited success. If you would like 
to provide support for this important programme, please 
contact director@dambari.com. 

  

PWMA staff at work in Dambari Conference Room 
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Capacity Building for Rhino Conservation 
In March, a course on data quality control and analysis 
was provided by DWT to selected staff from Matobo 
National Park, courtesy of funds from Marwell Wildlife’s 
Rhino Appeal.  
In May, 28 of the Matobo field rangers were trained in 
monitoring African rhino using the African Rhino 
Specialist Group’s approved Sandwith’s method. 
We are always looking for donations, either in cash or in 
kind, towards equipping field rangers with camping kit 
and binoculars. If you can help, please contact 
director@dambari.com. 

  

DAMBARI DIGEST 
The Newsletter of the Dambari Wildlife Trust – www.dambari.com 
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Faith Muzama presenting her project results 
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Attachment Students   
Cedric Maforimbo  and Faith Muzama  have finished 
their attachment at Dambari. At the end of June they 
presented their findings to invited guests, including local 
academics, ecologists and those with an interest in 
wildlife. 
Between January and June they have been on field trips 
with the Biodiversity Monitoring Project and 
walking/clearing transects for the Antelope Project. 
We have interviewed and selected students for the 2012-
2013 attachment period, which will commence in early 
September. 
We are very grateful to the Public Affairs Section of the 
American Embassy for their support of this programme. 

   
© Dambari  Antelope Collection and Research  

In March the DWT Board reluctantly decided to reduce 
the number of antelope in the collection due to severe 
financial constraints. In the last year appeals for support 
were made to numerous donors, without success. 
In the first phase surplus blue and common duiker will be 
placed locally. If by November we do not have further 
funding for the collection, it will be dismantled and the 
exotic species will be offered to international collections. 
The collection is very important to science as there is 
little research work being done on these secretive small 
antelope and few institutions have large enough 
collections to carry out robust studies.  Our attachment 
students also benefit from the opportunity to carry out 
controlled ecological and behavioural experiments under 
the supervision of our Senior Researcher, Nicky Pegg . 
If you can help with funds or ideas for fundraising please 
contact director@dambari.com. 

 
Brown Hyaena 

 

Rhino Conservation  Programme – camera  
survey  
The camera trap survey in its initial form (fortnightly 
moves to new sites) was completed on 11th June.  
Photographs of all species have been catalogued in a 
searchable database.  A detailed analysis will be done, 
and a report compiled in due course. 
Save Foundation Australia  has generously agreed to 
provide ongoing support to enable us to continue with 
survey in different areas of the Matobo National Park. In 
addition to monitoring rhino, we hope to be able to gauge 
populations and habitat use of a variety of other species 
over time. 

 
Serval 
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Small Carnivore Survey  
At the 2011 Conservation Across Boundaries stakeholder 
workshop, small carnivores were identified as being a 
little-known group requiring further research.  We are 
therefore delighted to report that we have recently 
received approval from International Foundation for 
Science  for Nicky Pegg  and an attachment student to 
carry out a preliminary survey along an East-West 
transect across the Matobo Hills. 
The year-long project, which will incorporate data from 
camera traps and Indigenous Knowledge systems, will 
commence later this year. 
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Environmental Education  
With funding from Columbus Zoo  and CompuPro, and 
working closely with the Ministry of Education, Sport, 
Art and Culture , local scientists and primary school 
teachers , Dambari Wildlife Trust completed the 
teacher’s workshops for Grades 4 to 7 teachers at the 
end of 2011.  
The resulting resources consist of a teacher’s manual full 
of useful, locally relevant material to assist teachers with 
the development of lesson plans and a variety of ideas 
for practical activities that inspire children to respect and 
care about their environment. We hope to trial this 
material in primary schools in 2013 and ultimately it will 
be made available to all primary schools in Zimbabwe. 

 
Blue duiker family at Dambari Field Station 
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Farewells  
Due to continuing financial constraints, DWT retrenched 
five members of staff in May, in line with the Board’s 
directive to reduce the antelope collection and associated 
staff.  
We thank Hiram Ndlovu  (maintenance), Lizwe Ntini  and 
Cephas Ngwabi  (gardens) and Bennington Mpala  and 
Sipho Mabhena  (antelope keepers) for their efforts and 
dedication over the last 14 years, and wish them well in 
their new endeavours. 
 

 

 
Sincere thanks to our generous sponsors and conserv ation associates in 2012 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


